Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone
encompassing portions of Gasconade, Maries and Osage counties of Missouri


 Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone Board Meeting Minutes

Feb. 20, 2020
The Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone met at 1:30 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 20, 2020, at the Rolla National Airport at Vichy in the new airport terminal.
Meeting was called to order by Vice President John Deeken.
Members present:, Lloyd Honse Randy Blaske, Ray Schwartze, Mark Wallace, John Deeken, Vic Stratman, Darryl Griffin, Larry Kliethermes. 
Members absent: Jerry Lairmore
Guests: John Gulick and Darrin Bacon, airport manater
Staff: Bonnie Prigge of MRPC. 
Presentation: Darrin Bacon, manager of the Rolla National Airport at Vichy, provided a brief history on the airport, which sits in Maries County but is owned by the city of Rolla. The airport was built in 1942 as a military base. The city of Rolla bought the 1,200 acres and buildings from the U.S. government when the training base was no longer needed. The city will soon start a $3M runway improvement project on Runway 422. It is an FAA mandated 12-inch full depth reclamation project, and the first to be done in Missouri. Terminal building was recently built, replacing a WWII-era building. Vichy is among the top 10 busiest airports in Missouri. Fuel sales range from $100K-$300K per year. There are two runways, 5500 ft. long and 100 ft. wide, and will accommodate a 737-size plane. Vichy is part of the evacuation plan, should there be a New Madrid earthquake. Some of those evacuated would be brought to the airport. Air Methods, which owns the air ambulance staged at Phelps Heath, recently built a new hangar at the airport to house and maintain its helicopter.
Election of Officers: Bonnie Prigge

The nominating committee held a conference call at 8:45 a.m. on Feb. 20. Jerry Lairmore and Vic Stratman participated. Darryl Griffin, Osage County, was unable to participate. In President Lairmore’s absence, Bonnie Prigge reported that the current president, vice president, and secretary were eligible for another term, however, current treasurer Mark Wallace has served three terms as treasurer and was not eligible to serve another. The committee recommendation is the following:

President: Jerry Lairmore; Vice President: John Deeken; Secretary: Ray Schwartze; Treasurer: Vic Stratman.

Nominations were solicited from the floor. Darryl Griffin made a motion to cease nominations; seconded by Randy Blaske. Motion passed. Darryl Griffin made a motion to elect the slate of officers presented; seconded by Lloyd Honse. Motion passed. 
Minutes: Minutes of the Nov. 21, 2019, board meeting were reviewed. Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Larry Kleithermes seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Financials: Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve the financials for year ending Dec. 31, 2019, as presented. Mark Wallace seconded. Motion approved. Vic Stratman made a motion to approve the financials for month ending Jan. 31, 2020, as presented. Ray Schwartze seconded. Motion approved. 

As GVEZ had previously decided to consolidate bank accounts and with changes in GVEZ members, it is necessary to approve new signers for the Maries County Bank account. Bonnie also requested that the board approve access to the account by MRPC’s new staff members as they do the deposits and bank reconciliation. Staff would only have access to information and bank staff would be able to provide information as needed. Lloyd Honse made a motion to approve the signers and grant MRPC staff access; seconded by Vic Stratman. Motion passed. 

Some inquired if MRPC’s staff were bonded. Bonnie confirmed that they were. 

It is also necessary to approve new signers for the Legends Bank account. Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve; seconded by Vic Stratman. Motion approved.
Fund-raising sheets were reviewed, and the board will send letters, requesting donations to those identified. Copoies of those letters will be provide to board members for follow-up.
Today’s meeting includes a tour of Brewer Science. Bonnie asked if the group would like meet/tour other EEZ beneficiaries and businesses in the area. The next meeting in April 16, 2020, in Owensville. Randy Blaske, plant manager at Thistle MO and GVEZ board member, offered to host. The Aug. 20, 2020, meeting will be in Osage County. Bonnie will see if Quaker Window would allow the group to meet in Freeburg and would provide a plant tour. The group decided to have the annual meeting with the EEZs on Wed., Nov. 18 at White Mule Winery at Drake.

Third-Party Review of GVEZ Financials: In accordance with the bylaws, GVEZ needs to have a third-party review done. Bonnie asked for names of folks who may be interested in bidding on this work. The names of Carl Henderson and Randy Eikermann were provided. Bonnie will add these folks to the list and solicit proposals.
Enhanced Enterprise Zone:  Bonnie updated the board on EEZ activity and the contributions paid to GVEZ by EEZ beneficiaries.
Certified Work Ready County report: Bonnie shared maintenance statistics for each county:

GVEZ needs to continue to work on improved certificates and employer support for each county. Bonnie shared that 225 students participated in Work Keys testing in six area schools in the GVEZ area, as GVEZ has secured a DWD grant to assist schools with testing and proctoring costs. Schools participating were Belle (54 students), Vienna (33), Chamois (23), Linn (69), Owensville (29) and Hermann (17).
Community/Economic Development Update/ Board Member Reports: 
Each person provided an update on projects or issues within their respective communities.
Brewer Science is hosting a tour of its Vichy facility to follow this meeting. 

Meeting adjourned about 2:40 p.m. Motion to adjourn by Vic Stratman, seconded by Larry Kliethermes. Motion passed 
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